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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  January 23, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  2147 The Duck Inn  

 
 
Requested Action: License renewal for beverage dispensary – tourism license 
 
Statutory Authority: AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses 

made under this title and may order the director to issue, renew, 
revoke, transfer, or suspend licenses and permits authorized under this 
title.” 

 
Staff Recommendation: Renew license for six months  
 
Background:  The Duck Inn is a dining and lodging facility in the Kenai Peninsula Borough (KPB) 
that holds a beverage-dispensary tourism license. The facility has 20 rental rooms and dining 
facilities. The current population of the KPB is 37,986; beverage dispensary – tourism licensees in 
the KPB are required to provide 40 rental rooms in accordance with AS 04.11.400(d). 
 
Research on beverage-dispensary tourism licenses found that The Duck Inn was first licensed in 
1985, which was the same year that the rental room requirement was changed from a flat 10 room 
requirement to a sliding scale based on population. The changes to AS 04.11.400(d) became effective 
on June 6, 1985. Our files indicate that The Duck Inn was first issued a license on November 21, 
1985, but it is not clear whether or not that is the date that the board approved the license or the 
date that the license was issued to the licensee. The Duck Inn had 20 rooms in 1985, and a rough 
estimate of the population of the Kenai Peninsula Borough in 1985 (not including municipalities 
within the borough) is 23,500, which means 35 rental rooms would have been required at the time. 
Five license transfers have been approved for The Duck Inn since 1985; the latest one was approved 
in 2011. 
 
ABC Board meeting documentation (agendas, minutes, etc) from 1985 is not kept in our office. We 
are seeking this information in our archives, but the archived material is not well-labeled so these 
efforts are taking some time. 
 
I recommend that the board renew this license for six months (authority for a shorter licensing 
period is in AS 04.11.680(a)) to give the staff time to find board meeting documentation from 1985. 
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Should the board accept this recommendation, we would bring this license back to the board at the 
June meeting. 
 
 
Attachments: Renewal application 
 
















